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The POMFLANT Alumni was organized about 14 years ago.  

 
 

 
Special Interest Items: 

 
Breakfast Club - The POMFLANT Alumni Breakfast Club meets in the back room at the Perkins Family Restaurant, 
on Rivers Avenue adjacent to Ashley Phosphate Road, every Wednesday at 0930 for a breakfast gathering.  See all 
of you there! 
 
Website Addition - I have added a link to a downloadable and or printable version of the newsletter.  It is located at 
the top of the website newsletter and under the title “POMFLANT Alumni Newsletter.”  It is in Acrobat format and will 
require the free version of Adobe Acrobat Reader.  Which can be downloaded from: 
 

http://www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep2.html 
 

Requests - We have been getting a lot of E-Mail returned from the domain mailing list as undeliverable for numerous 
reasons.  We have lost touch with some of our friends.  So, I would like to request the following things of you. 
 
 1.  Please verify that the following E-Mail addresses are in your allow list and not blocked by your E-Mail 
Program or Internet service provider:  thunderer@alltel.net; webmaster@multiwebs.net; and 
pomflant@multiwebs.net. 
 
 2.  I would like all of your snail mail addresses, if you have not already sent them to me.  This will allow us to 
keep in touch with you if your E-Mail address changes or has other problems.  We do not release this information to 
anyone outside of this association.  Thank you for your support. 
 
 3.  For those members using their work E-Mail address from Lockheed Martin.  Lockheed Martin is rejecting 
E-mails from the mailing list, with an error message of “556 5.7.1 Message refused by Lockheed Martin due to 
content or security policy violation.”  I will need another non-LMCO e-mail address or a snail mail address if you 
wish further updates from the POMFLANT Remembered Website.  Please respond with your name and alternate E-
Mail address to thunderer@alltel.net.  I am sorry for this inconvenience. 
 
 4.  AOL and CompuServe (cs.com) have now started blocking my mailing list as SPAM on some AOL and 
CompuServe accounts.  For those AOL and CompuServe members please read item 1 above.  Your names will be 
removed from the e-mail list.  You may try contacting AOL customer service and see if they will unblock the e-mails 
from my domain.  I am sorry for this inconvenience. 

 
News from our Members: 

 
Tom & Peggy Dufek – Tom worked in the Calibration/Technical Support Building at POMFLANT.  Tom and I 
relocated here to my hometown in December 2005.  I have a great number of relatives here.  We will be attending my 
50th High School reunion from Nicholas Blackwell High School in October 2006. 
 
We live near Bartlett, Tennessee where I grew up.  Cordova, our home, is in the Memphis city limits.  Tom’s chronic 
obstructive pulmonary disease is stabilized and he has not been in the hospital yet here.  He was in the hospital 
seven times in six years in Charleston. 
 
All of our friends are missed.  We would love to be at the POMFLANT Alumni Breakfast Club, but, alas the miles are 
many.  Best wishes to all!  Our new address is 8202 Rockcreek Parkway, Apartment 1, Cordova, TN 38016-7583.  
Home Phone:  (901)372-8591.  PS.  We have no computer. 

 
Emily Watts - I'm a former employee of POMFLANT.  Worked for several years with Willie Almers in Supply Dept at 
wonderful POMFLANT.  These days I'm a Management Analyst and Navy Mediator for Naval Weapons Station with 
33 years of civil service, and still working toward a retirement in the next 2 years.  Things are not the same!  Who 



ever thought I'd be operating a high-tech computer with all the gadgets and buttons?  And whoever thought I'd see a 
berm around ESB?  Surely NOT me!  Would you be so kind as to add me to your mailing list and send me an email 
with a list of names of those POMFLANT co-workers who now are deceased?  My email address is 
emwatts@earthlink.net, and my residence is 209 Dupont Way, Summerville, SC  29485.  For those of you who can't 
remember me, well, I'm Geneva Patrick's sister and I worked upstairs in Building 302 for Faith Harris.  I enjoyed the 
newspaper, keep up the great work!

 
Fred Reitmeyer - I am a former POMFLANT contractor and also an AMSOIL lifetime dealer here in Poulsbo, WA.  My 
web site is www.reitway.com.  Thank you for sponsoring the POMFLANT website.  I enjoy visiting it often. 

 
Thom Beach - Don't know if you got the word or not but Frank Wood passed away this last Christmas Eve of cancer. 
He was buried at his Hometown in Kentucky. He had been in declining health for several months at his home in 
Florida, and had just been up recently in his motor home to visit family here in Charleston. His son, Frank Wood Jr. 
is my neighbor here in Pimlico.  

 
Sherry Dixon (Bath) - My family and I are doing very well.  I also miss the days at POMFLANT.  I was lucky in my 
safety career to have done my beginning safety training with POMFLANT.  That training has served me well and 
made a difference where ever I work. 

 
Edward Sanders – My father S. Brown Sanders, Sr. passed away on 01 February 2006.  He was 92 and passed away 
peacefully.  He had a long good life.  Thank you.

 
Jim Hunt - Greetings, I lost my father Elmer G. Hunt on 28 February 2007.  He served at POMFLANT both as Military 
(LT SC/USN 63-65) and later as a Contractor (Lockheed 67-80). He is listed on both of those pages.  It would be a 
Great Honor if you would add him to the "Deceased" section as well.  Best Regards. 

 
Linda Rainwater – Sends us sad news about her father, Raymond E. “Ray” Smith.  Raymond E.  “Ray” Smith used to 
work at the Polaris Missile Facility, Atlantic.  He retired in 1984.  Bill Statz wrote me and gave me your name and 
address so that I could inform you of my Father’s death.  He said you might like to put it in your newsletter. 
  
Daddy had been in the Tutt Fann Veterans Home for the last 4 years.  He was doing well up until the last four 
months.  Bill Statz and Daddy had been best friends all this time, so there may be other who would like to know. 

 
Ron and Nancy Thomas – Our third Grandson was born n 22 November 2006 with some heart defects and 
succumbed to complications after his second open heart surgery on 04 January 2007. 
 
Our side business, Southeastern Synthetics, will continue to sponsor the website and the newsletter at no cost 
whatsoever to the Alumni Association. This includes the web, newsletter materials and any applicable postage 
costs. Our side business, Southeastern Synthetics, will continue to sponsor the website and the newsletter at no 
cost whatsoever to the Alumni Association. This includes the web, newsletter materials and any applicable postage 
costs. 

 
New Members: 

 
Emily Watts 
E-Mail:  emwatts@earthlink.net 

Linda Reh 
E-Mail:  Bad Already 

Arvel Dixon 
1146 Springwell Rd, Columbia, SC 29210  (803-772-9531) 

Travis McCord 
E-Mail:  TravisMcCord@cs.com 

Frederick C. Dane 
E-Mail:  battle48@netgate.net 

 

 
E-Mail Address Changes: 

 
Jerry M. Brittsan 
E-Mail:   jbrtts@aol.com 

Audrey W. Rasque 
E-Mail:  RasqueAW@state.gov 

David L. Unwin 
E-Mail:  bunwind@netrockets.com 

James R. and Carole V. Bates 
E-Mail:  jrbandcvb@comcast.net 

Joel B. Tootill 
E-Mail:  tootill@adelphia.net 

Richard C. O’Brien 
E-Mail:  rcobrien33@msn.com 

Terry J. Morrison 
E-Mail:  tarryj@verizon.net 

Richard S. Waters 
E-Mail:  rsw3548@comcast.net 

 



Full Mailboxes: 
 

Stowe, Jim - jrstowe@knology.net Dempsey, Bill - buffalobill142@webtv.net 
Dienes, John - jdienes@wavecable.com Rogers, John C - jroger7@bellsouth.net 
djinman@bluemarble.net  

 
Bad E-Mail Addresses: 

 
If you know any of these folks and have either their new e-mail or home addresses, please forward it to Ron 
Thomas, E-Mail: thunderer@alltel.net 
 
Alexander, Edward -  Edward.f.alexander@boeing.com Anderson, Eric F. - eric.f.anderson@lmco.com 
Arrants, Christine - carrants@awod.com Austin, Leslie - austins@cruzio.com 
Baker, Paula K. - paula.baker@charleston.af.mil Banks, Dick - bdbanks@coastalnet.com 
Barnett, Art - Art@nurserysupplies.com Belsky, Teresa Lynn - teresa.belsky@columbia.net 
Blakely, Steve - steve.blakely@lmco.com Boz, Wallace - wallace.s.boz@lmco.com 
Brand, Don - brzip@aol.com Brooks, Hank - hank.brooks@lmco.com 
Butler, Patrick F. - patrick.f.butler@lmco.com Cable, Leonard C. - leonard.c.cable@lmco.com 
Cantin, Don - dksccantin@net-magic.net Carter, M. D. (Pete) - petecca@juno.com 
Clark, George L. - george.l.clark@lmco.com Cobb, Richard - richard.cobb@lmco.com 
Craft, Kevin - kec@gel.com Cunningham, Horace G. - smartpork@starband.net 
Daniels, Elizabeth H. - morgan@InfoAve.Net Dean, Jack - jdean25272@cs.com 
Dennis, William - redwinstar@altavista.net Dixon, Cindy - cindix3910@aol.com 
Dixon, Mark - wt2dix@aol.com Dubis (Reh), Linda - reh7@prodigy.net 
Dukes, Scott A. - ssn686@aol.com Earhart, Evelyn - buttons@gforcecable.com 
Edwards, Cora - cora_edwards@juno.com Eschenberg, Jack R. - jack.r.eschenberg@lmco.com 
Feldbrugge, Larry - larry.feldbrugge@lmco.com Fitzgerald, Michael K. - michael.k.fitzgerald@lmco.com 
Fox, Jerry - sumfox@nations.net Fulda, Ellen (Bud's Widow) - wfulda@aol.com 
Gibson, Dudley (Doug) - doug.gibson@lmco.com Graham, Dennis - dennis.graham@columbus.af.mil 
Griggs, Jim E. - jimgriggs03@charter.net Gunter, M. Winfield - mwgunter@bellsouth.net 
Gutierrez, Ben - ben.gutierrez@lmco.com Hammond, Jack - jhamm1st@aol.com 
Harder, Harold (Fred) - I_m_stretch@msn.com Heitman, Gary R. - gary.r.heitmann@lmco.com 
Hershey, Tim - thershey@hotmail.com Hines, William - gunnerbjh@aol.com 
Hooper, Jerry D. - jerry.d.hooper@lmco.com  Inman, Mike - mike.inman@lmco.com 
Jacobs, Jerry J. - jerry.j.jacobs@lmco.com Johnson, Sharon L. - geneboy1@home.com 
Johnston, Leonard "Lyle" - 
leonard.johnston@charleston.af.mil 

Kennedy, Sean - sean@chumbrella.com 

Kraft, George - george.kraft@lmco.com Lawson, Bobby - blawson@emeraldis.com 
Loonam, Barry M. - barry.m.loonam@lmco.com Lowery, James - slowery@naxs.net 
Mahaffie, Craig W. - craig.w.mahaffie@lmco.com Marangelli, Robert - rmarangelli@comcast.net 
Marlowe, BJ - NowRthen@aol.com McCraken, Mike - mike.mccracken@lmco.com 
McNamara, Jim E. - jim.e.mcnamara@lmco.com Moore, James T. - j.t.moore@mindspring.com 
Morgan, Parker - pmorgan5@sc.rr.com Mulcahy, Mike - mike.mulcahy@lmco.com 
Myatt, David - david.myatt@lmco.com Myers, Sylvia - bogood2be@home.com 
Nelson, Sandy - tvn51@aol.com Nix, Henry and Brenda Nix - nickbr91102@earthlink.com 
Owing, Roland N. - roland.n.owings@lmco.com Ozment, Ronnie L. - ronnielozment@wmconnect.com 
Petit, James P - james.p.petit@lmco.com Pierce, Gordon - elmoscafeo@wowway.com 
Privett, Jerry E. - lpdavis@intrstar.net Reh, Linda- Reh7@bellsouth.net 
Riddleburger, Bill - rteam@bellsouth.net Riojas, Michael J. - mjriojas@sgi.com 
Rogers, Richard J. - jlthrneck@aol.com Sako, Joe - joesako@inet-east.com 
Sass, Steve - steve.sass@lmco.com Schlingman, Steve - steve.schlingman@lmco.com 
Sessions, Vince - vinny1@coollink.net Sfreddo, Pete - sfreddo@juno.com 
Sheridan, Bruce A. - bruce.a.sheridan@lmco.com Simpson, Stanley N. - stanley.n.simpson@lmco.com 
Singletary, Joel L. - joelsing@citcom.net Slone, David - dslone@bluerhino.com 
Stafford, Susan C. - susancs@airnet.net Stanfil, Thomas - tstanfil@cega.army.mil 
Stein, James E.  - bampa122@aol.com Stephens, Chuck - cstephen@gateway.net 
Stohl, Donald - dstohl@lightspeed.net VanHaelst, Chuck F. - chuck.f.vanhaelst@lmco.com 
Vroman, Chuck A. - vromanca@aol.com Wallace, Russ - russell.wallace@itt.com 
Ward, William - wward@dycon.com Watters, Jonathan - jonwatt@juno.com 
Wooldridge, Lawrence - oldriv5@aol.com  



 
Our Sad News: 

 
Since our last newsletter, I have received information that the following co-workers, co-workers family members and 
or friends have died: 
 
Frank Wood – Civilian, Passed 24 December 2004 
S. Brown Sanders – Civilian, Passed 01 February 2006 
William David Brandt - Civilian, Passed 19 October 2006 
Raymond E. “Ray” Smith - Civilian, Passed 25 October 2006 
Michael Domenick Guido – Ron and Nancy Thomas’ Grandson, Passed 04 January 2007 
LT Elmer G. Hunt – Military and Contractor, Passed 28 February 2007 
 
Our Deepest Sympathy goes to those and their families who have lost their loved ones. 

 
 
Please keep us informed of any news about our POMFLANT family.  We welcome any and all inputs for upcoming 
newsletters.  Any inputs can be sent to the below E-Mail address at anytime and will get into the latest newsletter.  
Without your inputs we have little to write about.  The POMFLANT web Site is located at: 
 

www.multiwebs.net/pr/index.html 
 
Please keep Ron Thomas:  thunderer@alltel.net and/or John Maney: jmaney@sc.rr.com up to date, with your current 
e-mail addresses and or current snail mail address and telephone number changes. 
Take Care, 
 
Ron & Nancy Thomas 

 
The POMFLANT Remembered Alumni Newsletter is sponsored by 

 
55087 Wetland Way 

Callahan, FL 32011-8529 
 

www.multiwebs.net/ses/index.html 


